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Welcome to the latest edition of our Parent Bulletin! 

We hope you all had a great half term. We are now into the second half of the spring term and the evenings 
are getting lighter, the weather is getting warmer (mostly) and that summer feeling is starting to creep in!

We have got a busy half term ahead, starting with Year 7 RAP meetings taking place from next week. We have 
an Inset Day on 20th March, sandwiched between Year 9 Options Evening on 16th and Year 9 RAP meetings 
taking place from 21st to 30th March. Dance Live rehearsals have been taking place ahead of our students’ 
performance on Monday 27th at Portsmouth Guildhall (make sure to get your tickets to cheer our students 
on!) That’s all before even mentioning our Year 8 Parents’ Evening that was held yesterday – thank you to all 
parents who attended. 

Next week, we will be hosting our first Trafalgar Book Week! During the week, we will be celebrating all things 
reading with competitions and events based around reading. On Friday, we will be celebrating World Book 
Day with a fictional character dress up day. These costumes must be appropriate for school and we look 
forward to seeing how creative students can be! 

Take care and stay safe,

Team Trafalgar

Trafalgar       Newsletter

Mobile Phones in School
Please remember that students are not allowed to 
use their mobile phone in school for safeguarding 
reasons. Whilst we understand that students use their 
mobile phones to communicate safe arrival at school 
etc, please remind your child that on arrival to school, 
mobile phones should be turned off or on silent.

Key Dates                                                                 
Mon 27th Feb - Fri 10th Mar - Year 7 RAP 
Meetings (onsite)
Thursday 16th Mar - Year 9 Options Evening
Monday 20th Mar - INSET Day
Tues 21st Mar - Fri 30th Mar - Year 9 RAP 
Meetings (onsite)

Hot Chocolate with the HeadHot Chocolate with the Head
This week, Grace is our Hot Chocolate with the Head 
Star!

She has massively improved her attendance over 
the last 4 weeks and has given her all in every lesson 
with a smile on her face.

Her House leaders are very proud of her resilience in 
getting up and being positive and making every day 
worthwhile.

Well done, Grace!
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English Department UpdateEnglish Department Update
A huge congratulations to Keke in Year 7 for her fantastic effort in 
our most recent ‘Young Writer’s’ competition whereby students were 
tasked with creating their own poem on the issues facing climate 
change and the threats to the environment. Keke crafted a beautiful 
poem detailing the threats to animals through the eyes of an 
endangered panda. 

Her poem was judged and came Top 5 out of 7,000 national entries!

What an incredible achievement. Well done Keke. 

‘There’s a panda on my doorstep
And I don’t know what to do
It’s eating the wispy grass
Instead of it’s bamboo
I said to the panda
‘What are you doing here?’ 
Even though I didn’t want to interfere
‘They’ve destroyed all the trees
And all of my bamboo’ the panda replied 
‘I’m sorry, Panda’ I said 
‘You can come inside’ 
‘Thank you!’ he cried 

‘Tell me more about what’s going on in your head’ 
As I looked across, he has a face full 
Of dread. 

The panda whimpered, ‘My family was trapped there 
And my home was destroyed’
My heart sank into a void
I wiped away a tear and leant back in my chair
If only the rest of the world would care. 

In a world where animals have to fight for their lives 
Just like the panda, I wish everything could be black and white. 

This week in Speaking and Debating club, 
students were debating against Huxlow 
Academy in Northamptonshire about whether 
“all schools should be privatised”. Once again, 
in true #TeamTrafalgar fashion, students 
absolutely smashed their opponents! Well 
done Speaking and Debating club!

If your child is interested in joining, please 
speak to Miss Kemp or come along after 
school on a Tuesday to English 2!

IT Department Update
Year 7 have settled back into lessons 
after half term and are looking into what 
makes a computer, including hardware 
components.

Year 8 have just started a new topic after 
completing their recent set of landmark 
assessments in which they did well. 
Students have started to look into Artificial 
Intelligence and have had a chance to get 
involved with some machine learning. 
Students are able to train the computer 
using AI to recognise drawings of happy 
and sad faces.

Trafalgar does the Readathon! 
On Monday, we will be launching our Readathon. 

This is a sponsored read which raises funds for ‘Read For Good’ 
who are a charity that provides books and storytellers for 
Children’s hospitals and wards. We’re running our readathon 
from 27th of February until the 31st of March and students can 
read whatever they like for however long they like! 

If students would like further information please see Mr Smith 
in the library.

#teamtrafalgarreads #trafalgarbookweek
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